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Ref. No. FFWPUI 2015-171 
To  : Special Emissaries, Regional Presidents, Cheon Il Guk Special Envoys, National  

Leaders 
Cc  : National Messiahs 
From  : FFWPU International Headquarters 
Date : 8.19 by the heavenly calendar in the 3rd year of Cheon Il Guk (October 1, 2015) 
Re. : Announcement Regarding Personnel Appointment 

 
May our Heavenly Parent and True Parents’ blessings and love be with all regions and 

leaders in the mission fields.  
 The True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind established Dr. Hak Ja Han Moon’s 
Secretariat (True Mother’s Secretariat) for the purpose of supporting True Parents’ policies, 
executing key as well as special tasks, and attending True Parents.  

In accordance with True Parents’ directive, the International HQ would like to announce the 
appointment on 8.19 by the Heavenly Calendar (October 1) of the Chief of Staff for Dr. Hak Ja Han 
Moon’s Secretariat (True Mother’s Secretariat). 

 

Appointment: 
 
· Mrs. Wonju Chong McDevitt has been appointed to the position of: 

Chief of Staff for True Mother’s Secretariat (Dr. Hak Ja Han Moon’s Secretariat).  
 
This appointment is effective 8.19 by the Heavenly Calendar in the 3rd year of Cheon Il 

Guk (October 1, 2015). 
 

· Please refer to memo FFWPUI 2015-130 for the organization and functions of Dr. Hak 
Ja Han Moon’s Secretariat. 
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